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When we were putting together the cover story 
for this issue of Connecticut CPA, showcasing 
photos of CTCPA volunteers visiting Charles 
Wright Elementary School in Wethersfield as 
part of Junior Achievement’s “JA in a Day” pro-
gram (page 8), we never imagined the horrific 
events that would occur at another Connecticut 
elementary school just days before the issue 
went to press.  

I struggled with the idea of going ahead with 
our plan to put young students so front and 
center in this issue.   The images of smiling volunteers and happy, engaged 
students working together are in stark contrast to the images coming out of the 	
Newtown community.  

The October CTCPA “JA in a Day” program was truly a memorable one for the 
CTCPA volunteers and students alike. Volunteers, individually or in pairs, pre-
sented full-day lesson plans on money and finance in every classroom in the 
school.  Connecticut CPA Assistant Editor Caitlin Bailey O’Neill was on photo 
duty that day while I was home with my own children, and texted me from the 
school to say “Best day ever!”  One first grader told his teacher “You didn’t tell 
us today was going to be so much fun!”  It felt right to continue with our plan 
to share these photos of people helping each other and spreading some good 
in the world.  

We at the Connecticut Society of CPAs offer our heartfelt sympathy and 	
support to our members, colleagues, and the families affected by the unthink-
able events in Newtown. And to the students and teachers at Charles Wright 	
Elementary School, thank you for allowing us to visit your school, to get to 
know you a bit, and to see your bright smiles.  We hope that the photos of that 
day can bring a small amount of comfort in the face of such sadness elsewhere 
in our state.  
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Student Outreach in the  
Wake of the Unthinkable

+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  

Opinions expressed in bylined articles ap-
pearing in this publication are those of the 
author(s) and do not necessarily reflect  
CTCPA opinions or positions nor do they 
constitute endorsements.

Connecticut CPA (USPS #004 433) is 
published bi-monthly for dues paying  
members of the Connecticut Society of CPAs 
by the CTCPA, 716 Brook Street, Suite 100, 
Rocky Hill, CT 06067-3433. Periodicals  
postage paid at Rocky Hill, CT and at additional  
mailing offices. POSTMASTER: Send address 
changes to CTCPA, 716 Brook Street, Suite 
100, Rocky Hill, CT 06067-3433.

Kirsten Piechota, Managing Editor

Members Help Establish Sandy Hook School Funds
 

CTCPA members Alan Clavette, owner of Clavette & Company, LLC 
in Newtown and a CTCPA past president, and John Trentacosta, 
president and CEO of Newtown Savings Bank, both of Sandy Hook, 
have been working with local organizations to develop funds to 	
support the Sandy Hook community.  Learn more about the funds at 
www.ctcpas.org/SandyHook.
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The CTCPA Bylaws Vote:

Members Pass Both
Bylaws Proposals

PProposal #1 
 

To restructure the CTCPA 
membership to comprise two 
main categories of membership: 
Certified (CPA) Member and 	
Associate (non-CPA) Member.

Proposal #2
 

To modernize the bylaws to 
reflect how the CTCPA functions 
administratively in the year 2012.

By the Numbers
Here’s how members voted on 
the two bylaws proposals:

P

Yes 
79%

Yes 
95%

No 
21%

No 
5%

To my fellow members, 

The voting period for our proposed bylaws chang-
es has closed and I have great news to share with 
you.  Each of our two bylaws proposals has passed!  
In addition, for the first time in the history of our 	
bylaws, the voting was conducted electronically 
and I am excited to report that we had a record 
response with more than 20 percent of eligible 
CTCPA members casting their votes.

These changes to our bylaws support the contin-
ued forward thinking of our organization and pro-
fession and position the Connecticut Society of 
CPAs for the future.

Relationships are at the heart of the first bylaws change, namely the addition 
of the Associate Member category.  Relationships are essential to any effective 
and vibrant professional organization.  It is the strength and breadth of those 
relationships that allow the CTCPA to advocate for our profession, provide su-
perior quality professional education, and facilitate the professional networking 
that is critical to the success of our individual members and firms and the value 
that they provide to their clients and organizations.  

The membership’s endorsement of the second set of changes enhances mem-
ber representation and participation in Society leadership and replaces dated 
bylaws provisions with modern-day operating practices.

In closing, I would like to personally thank the members of the Bylaws Commit-
tee for their detailed review and draft of these changes, the CTCPA Board of 
Directors and Advisory Council for their full endorsement, the CTCPA staff for 
their dedicated efforts to inform our membership, and, most importantly, all of 
our members who voted.

Sincerely,	
Noelle Taddei	
CTCPA President

Noelle Taddei 
CTCPA President
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www.ctcpas.org/EssentialEvent

the Essential Event
May 13, 2013 • Aqua Turf Club, Plantsville
9:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. (9:00 a.m. registration) • CPE Credits: 5

We’re offering a group discount!*
Purchase eight or more seats and become an event 
sponsor – you’ll get: a discounted group rate, recognition on the
CTCPA website and in follow-up coverage in Connecticut CPA 
magazine, and recognition in the event’s opening slideshow loop 
and printed program. 

*Group discount available to CTCPA members and firms.

Sign up early and save!
Purchase your seats before January 31, 2013 for even more savings. 
Cost: one to three seats: $160 per seat ($145 before January 31, 
2013), four to seven seats: $145 per seat ($135 before January 31, 
2013), eight or more seats: $135 per seat ($125 before January
31, 2013).

    Adding Up to a Richer Future features

• �3 Ways You Can End Government Gridlock
Presented by No Labels Co-Founder Jonathan Miller.

• �9 Minutes on Monday:
The Quick and Easy Way to Turn Managers Into Leaders
Presented by author James Robbins.

• �4 Perspectives on Corporate Culture: A Panel
Moderated by YardeZone with panelists from 
Brooks Brothers, CNC Software, Primacy, and Lego Systems

• �1 Hour of Networking
Stay with us for complimentary open bar and hors d’oeuvres following the program.

CTCPA
Annual 
Meeting

the Essential Event





“You didn’t tell us today was 
going to be so much fun!”

A first grade student to his teacher

‘JA in a 
	 Day’ CPAs Teach at Wethersfield Elementary School

8 www.ctcpas.org   
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O
n October 23, nearly two 

dozen CTCPA volunteers 	

visited Wethersfield’s Charles	

Wright Elementary School as part of 	

Junior Achievement’s “JA in a Day” 	

program. Volunteers presented a 	

series of Junior Achievement lessons to 

their very own classrooms from 9 a.m. 

to 2 p.m.,  covering everything from the 	

basics of money management and 

marketing ideas to taxes and elections.

Thank you to 
our volunteers!
	
Michael Adomelis
George Bellas
Robert Carubia
Michael Conceicao
Christina Converse
Greg Cusson
Sandi Dolloff
Rosa Epperson 
Monica Harrison
Krysten Hurwitz
Michael Kraten
David Ledas
Kathleen McKeon
Julie McNeal
Janet McTeague
Anastasia Muench
Dan Muscaro
Katarzyna Olechowski
Lana Pomeroy
Tara Simon
Timothy Tuell

Would you like to help out at 	
similar events in the future?  	
Contact Academic and Career 	
Coordinator Alicia Strong at 
alicias@ctcpas.org to get your 
name on the notification list!

View more photos at 
www.ctcpas.org/photos.>>
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This fall, more than 400 high school students from 
across the state converged on the University of Con-
necticut (UConn) and Fairfield University campuses to 

get a taste of college life and hear from some accounting 
majors and practicing CPAs about why the CPA career path 
is the way to go. 

Following breakfast provided by the host college and op-
tional campus tours, the students perked up to the sounds 

of a set of classic rock hits by Connecticut’s CPA rock band, 
The Accounting Crows. 

Volunteer speakers then helped students explore the places 
the CPA credential can take them, from public account-
ing to forensics, sports management, the music industry, 
and more.  The prize for a good question?  An Accounting 
Crows t-shirt, of course!

Want to volunteer to 
help out next year?  
Contact Student 

Relations Specialist 	
Jill Brightman at 	
jillb@ctcpas.org or 
860-258-0239.

Become a CPA!
CPA Careers Conferences Draw More Than 400 High Schoolers

(from left) Mark Caplan moderates the UConn student/new and professional 
panel featuring Jenna Bennetti, Katherine McNair, and Matthew Thomson. 

Students and teachers enjoy the UConn CPA Careers Conference.

Fairfield University student/new and young professional panelists (from 
left) Jackie Bahi,  Jenna Allegretto, and Ross Riskin give students advice 
about taking the CPA Exam.  The panel was moderated by Mike Kraten.  

Stephen Pedneault of Forensic Accounting Services tells students about a 
recent fraud case. 



The Accounting Crows play to a packed house at the University of Connecticut.  Pictured (from left) 
are Mark Zampino (keyboards, guitar, vocals) of CTCPA, Reed Risteen (bass, vocals) of BlumShapiro, 
Mike Fortunato (drums) of Orthopaedic Health Services, and Alan Friedman (lead guitar, vocals) of 
Friedman, Kannenberg & Company.  Special thanks to Rick Royston (guitar, vocals) of Roystons, LLC, 
who sat in with the Crows at the Fairfield University conference.  

Thank you to 
our volunteers!

UConn Conference

David Papandria
UConn Accounting Department

Stephen Pedneault
Forensic Accounting Services

Dean Zirolli
ESPN

Mark Caplan
KPMG

Jenna Bennetti
Whittlesey & Hadley

Katherine McNair 
O’Connor Davies

Matthew Thomson
UConn undergraduate student

Fairfield University Conference
	

Heather Petraglia and
Dawn Massey
Fairfield University	
Dolan School of Business

Stephen Allegretto 
Yale New Haven Health System

Frank McKee 
ESPN

Jenna Allegretto 
Ernst & Young

Jackie Bahi 
Dworken, Hillman, LaMorte 	
& Sterczala

Ross Riskin
Bentley University graduate student

Mike Kraten
Enterprise Management Corp.

 

“Awesome conference!” sa
id Cheshire High School 

teacher Lynn Taillon, who sent us this photo of her 

students wearing their Accounting Crows t-shirts to 

school following the Fairfield University conferenc
e.  

Stephen Allegretto of Yale New Haven Health System 
explains a CPA’s role in building a new medical facility 
at the Fairfield University conference.  

Connecticut CPA g January/February 2013 11
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Trustees of the CTCPA Educational Trust Fund (ETF) 	
recently presented numerous scholarships and grants 
at a banquet held at Cascade in Hamden.  ETF Chair 
Dennis Cole presided over the evening’s program.

Candidate’s Award 
	

This $3,000 scholarship assists stu-
dents in meeting the educational 	
requirements to obtain CPA certifi-
cation in Connecticut.

Children of CTCPA Members Scholarship
This $500 award is designed to assist children of CTCPA members who are enrolled in accredited accounting programs.  
ETF Chair Dennis Cole presented awards to the following:

Frank Frago Community Service Award Scholarship
This annual award is presented in honor of the late Frank C. Frago, who served 
as both CTCPA president and ETF chair.  The award is intended to encourage 
and recognize undergraduate accounting majors who have shown leadership 
through continued commitment to community service, in recognition of Mr. 	
Frago’s history of supporting not only his profession but his community.  

ETF Scholarships,
Grants Support 
Tomorrow’s CPAs Today

University of Connecticut student Aldea Was-
ley of East Haddam accepts the 2012 Can-
didate’s Award Scholarship. Wasley is a staff 
accountant at BlumShapiro in West Hartford.

Post University student Sarah 
Stover of Bozrah (second 
from left) accepts the Frank 
Frago Community Service 
Award from ETF Chair Den-
nis Cole (left).  Presenting the 
award with Cole are CTCPA 
Past President Charles Frago 
and CTCPA past board mem-
ber Ivy Frago Zito, children of 
the late Frank C. Frago. 

University of Connecticut student Rachel  
Wonneberger of Cheshire (second from right), 
who is accompanied by her parents, Laura  
Wonneberger and CTCPA member John  
Wonneberger.

Central Connecticut State University student 
Thomas Inzero of Rocky Hill (second from right), 
who is accompanied by his parents, Marigrace 
Inzero and CTCPA member Raymond Inzero.

CTCPA members James Fitzgerald and Joanne  
Fitzgerald accept on behalf of their son, Western 
New England University student Kevin Fitzger-
ald of South Windsor.

Bentley University student Stephanie Filippetti of 
Mystic (second from left), who is accompanied 
by her parents, CTCPA member Paul Filippetti  
and Gail Filippetti.

Bentley University student Jillian Mehr of 
Glastonbury (second from right), who is accom-
panied by her parents, CTCPA member John 
Mehr and Charlene Mehr.

Unable to attend was Fairfield University student 
Samuel Maxfield of Niantic, who is the son of 
CTCPA member Paul Maxfield.
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Accounting Department and Group Grants
Trustees also presented grants to accounting departments, accounting clubs, and/or Beta Alpha Psi chapters of 
13 Connecticut colleges.  Among those receiving grants were:

Minority CPA Exam 
Candidate Review 
Course Grants

The Minority CPA Exam Candidate 
Review Course Grants assist minori-
ties in becoming CPAs in Connecti-
cut by providing recipients with a 
fully paid CPA Exam review course. 
These grants are made possible with 
the generous support of four major 
CPA Exam review course providers: 
Becker CPA Review, Kaplan CPA 
Review, Yaeger CPA Review,   and 
ExamMatrix.  

Congratulations to the following 
recent recipients:

Alma Solomon of Mystic
Solomon works at Waterbury 
Hospital and was awarded a
Becker CPA Review course.  

Sherine Porter of Hartford
Porter works for the Hispanic 
Health Council and was awarded
a Yaeger CPA Review course. 

Southern Connecticut State University

ETF Trustee Richard Dumont (right) presents grants 
to the Southern Connecticut State University 
Accounting Department and Accounting Society.   
Accepting the awards are Southern Connecticut State 
University representatives (from left): students Robert 
Urban, David Peters, Nicholas Naclerio, and Karolina 
Nysztal, and Professor Janet Phillips.

Eastern Connecticut State University

ETF Trustee Beth Gardner (second from right) pres-
ents grants to the Eastern Connecticut State Univer-
sity Accounting Department and Accounting Society.  
Accepting the awards are Eastern Connecticut State 
University representatives (from left): student Parker 
Stevens, Assistant Professor Candice Deal, Professor 
Richard Silkoff, and student Alyssa Evans.  

View more photos from the 
dinner at www.ctcpas.org/photos.>>
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Well, it’s almost that time of year 
when we find out who has 
been naughty or nice.  (I mean 

taxpayers and tax preparers, of course.)

Compared to all the changes rolled out 
for 2011, tax season this year looks a 
lot more manageable.  

For the state budget and state econo-
my, Connecticut is clearly in better fis-
cal shape today that at any other time 
since the financial collapse of 2008.  On 
the other hand, state revenue is no less 
important as Governor Dannel Malloy 
continues to take the lead to stabilize 
our state budget.  This state tax sea-
son will also play out in the larger con-
text of whether federal budget and tax 
uncertainties have come back from, 
remain on, or have gone off the cliff.

A few 2012 Connecticut tax reminders 
are worth noting:

CT-EITC

With special thanks to volunteer tax 
preparers all across the state, the first 
year for the Connecticut Earned In-
come Tax Credit (EITC) went well and 
met our fiscal projections.  Sadly, the 
same cannot be said for too many tax-
payers filing for the state EITC who 
were victimized by storefront tax pre-
parers.  For 2012 returns, we will con-
tinue to promote this assistance to 
lower income working families and as-
sure effective anti-fraud controls.
         
Refund Debit Cards

While not without a few bumps in the 
road, our 2011 initiative was a success – 	

cutting costs, significantly increasing 
direct deposits, and providing security.  
The DRS continues to advise taxpay-
ers who have not activated their 2011 
refunds and is able to do a much better 
job this time in providing public infor-
mation.  The threshold for refund debit 
cards remains at less than $5,000, but 
a number of improvements will make it 
even easier for taxpayers and financial 
institutions this tax season.    

Tax Calculation Changes
for Single Filers

The personal exemption for single fil-
ers increases to $13,500, but there is 
a $1,000 reduction for every $1,000 
of CTAGI over $27,000.   The CTAGI 	
beginning threshold for the calculated 
personal tax credit has also increased 
to $13,500.

The Commissioner’s Column

Tax Season’s Greetings
	

By Connecticut Department of Revenue Services 
Commissioner Kevin B. Sullivan
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JET Employer Credits

The Job Expansion Tax Credit (JET) is 
available for each new, qualifying em-
ployee ($500 per month) or veteran 
($900 per month) hired on or after Janu-
ary 1, 2012 and prior to January 1, 2014. 
The employer credit may be applied to 
(1) insurance company, hospital, and 
medical services taxes, (2) corporation 
business tax, (3) utility company tax, 
and (4) personal income tax.   

Business E-File

Electronic filing may be available for the 
Connecticut Composite Income Tax re-
turn and Corporation Business Tax re-
turn – but taxpayers should first check 
on availability with software providers.

File Early to Help Prevent Fraud
	

Federal and state taxpayers and their 
tax preparers are urged to file as early 
as possible in order to reduce the risk 

of tax fraud due to identity theft.  Fed-
erally, at least, an increasing number 
of  taxpayers who file later have been 
left with the onerous burden of chas-
ing after refunds already processed to 
fraudulent filers who beat them to it.        

Guidance for Tax Penalty Wavers

We hope that new regulations pro-
posed by the DRS will be in place in 
2013 to provide better guidance for 
tax penalty waivers.   We appreciate 
the help of practitioners in developing 
these regulations.  

Like the moon rising on a new fall-
en snow, the fiscal trifecta of a new 	
biennial state budget, new state legisla-
tive session, and post-election politics 
in Washington are also on the horizon.  

It remains to be seen whether a very 
slowly recovering state economy and 
modest state budget deficit may yet 

be balanced by higher income indi-
viduals who may tax-plan for the final 
quarter of the 2012 tax year based 
on the problematic status of federal 
taxes for 2013.  In any event, finding 
the fiscal balance for the new state 
biennial budget will remain challeng-
ing – although Malloy has already 
indicated he does not expect to pro-
pose new taxes.  

For the federal budget, the test re-
mains whether the president and Con-
gress can find common ground on the 
kind of balanced approach recently 
recommended by a national coalition 
of business leaders that includes re-
duced spending and increased rev-
enue.  Neither my crystal ball nor my 
old Magic 8 Ball are up to predicting 
what will happen in Washington.

The 2013 legislative session will also 
be the first opportunity to consider 
action on the phased recommenda-
tions of the governor’s Business Tax 
Task Force.  Whatever can or cannot 
be accomplished legislatively now, 
Malloy has already given the green 
light for a number of important agen-
cy initiatives.  At the DRS, these initia-
tives include:

• Expanding electronic filing and add-
ing EZ filing for lower taxable income 
businesses.

• Establishing external advisory groups 
on simplified business tax accounting,	
expedited tax rulings, broader tax 	
advisories, and external review of ma-
jor forms and publications.  

• Increasing capacity for tax modeling 
and policy analysis as well as estab-
lishing a state higher education-based 
partnership for applied tax and eco-
nomic research.

• Working with other state agencies to 
launch a one-stop, online, effectively 
linked “business portal.”  

Season’s greetings and here’s to a 
happy new year.   

For more information, go to:
www.ctcpas.org/StateTaxAlert.

+



Get to know one of CTCPA’s 6,000 members and pledges!

Name: Dannell R. Lyne, CPA, MST

Hometown: Trumbull, CT

Job Title/Place of Work: Partner at 
Dylewsky, Goldberg & Brenner, LLC

I decided to become a CPA because:  
I wanted a business-related career 
that was stable. No matter how 
good or how bad the economy is,  
a good CPA is always needed. 

 
One thing about my firm or organization that’s best-in-class or exceptional is:   
the attentive personalized service to each of our clients. No matter the  
size of the engagement, all of our clients are important to us.

The work experience in which I learned the most or was most exciting was: helping 
defend a client position during an IRS audit of amended returns. Ultimately the 
IRS agreed with our position and it resulted in a multi-million dollar refund in 
which payment had to be approved by the Ways and Means Committee. This in 
part led to a change in the tax code to close a particular loophole we used to 
our advantage.

If I weren’t a CPA, I would be a:  
DJ and record producer.

My favorite book is: A White Collar 
Profession: African-American  
CPAs Since 1921.

My favorite tv show is: anything on the 
Discovery Channel related to astronomy

My favorite movie is: Eight Men Out.

If I could have dinner with any famous  
person, living or dead, I would choose:   
Jackie Robinson.

Something people would be surprised to know about me is:  during my senior year 
of high school and six months after graduation, I was an elevator mechanic 
before going to college for accounting.

The best advice I ever received was:  in regards to clients and staff, never say you 
don’t have time for them, you make the time.

Member 
   Spotlight

Lyne and his son taking in a Yankees game last summer.  

Lyne poses in front of part of his impressive basement 
record collection.  
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Do you want to be featured in a future issue of Connecticut CPA? 
Just fill out the survey at www.ctcpas.org/spotlight to get your chance in the spotlight!



Attendees wrote thank you cards and donated $600 to 
purchase stocking stuffers to be distributed to soldiers 	
deployed for the holidays. 

Members of the New and Young Professionals Cabinet 
staffed the wine tasting tables, taking the opportunity to 
welcome partygoers to the event. 

Stockings for Soldiers Wine and Beer Tasting

ttendance at the annual “Mingling & Merriment” holiday party grew to record sold-out numbers 
this year as more than 150 partygoers celebrated the season at the new and young professionals 
group’s flagship event.  Held at the Society Room of Hartford, the evening featured networking,	

appetizers, wine and beer tasting, a pasta station, and a make-your-own-cupcake bar. To top off the 	
evening, each attendee went home with a commemorative wine stopper and holiday ornament.  

A

The New and Young 
Professionals

Holiday Party

Mingling
Merriment&

Connecticut CPA g January/February 2013 17
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“CPA!  CPA!  CPA!” The talented attendees teamed up at the end of the evening to 
spell out their three favorite letters.  Can you spot the C-P-A?

www.ctcpas.org   18

(continued)
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Thank you to our Mingling & Merriment sponsors:
Becker CPA Review 

BlumShapiro

CohnReznick

Fiondella, Milone & LaSaracina LLP
 

McGladrey
 

Paychex, Inc.
 

Post University 

Robert Hensley & Associates
Insurance & Financial Services
 

Smith Brothers Insurance
UConn MS in Accounting Program
 

University of Hartford
 

Yaeger CPA Review

For the first time, each group representing 
a firm or company at the party was invited 
to take a group photo.  Thanks to these 
companies for striking a pose!  

Firm and Company Photos

(continued)
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ESPN

Grant Thornton

Deloitte

Barron, Yanaros & Caruso
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View more photos of the event 
at www.ctcpas.org/photos.>>

u

King, King & Associates

Fiondella, Milone & LaSaracina

McGladrey

CohnReznick

BlumShapiro

PwC
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ECSU

Amber Tucker	  
CohnReznick	

Chris Marion	  
Barron, Yanaros & 
Caruso	
 

Aimee White	  
PwC

CCSU
	

Lana Pomeroy	 
CohnReznick	
 

Krysten Hurwitz	
Grant Thornton	
 

Stephanie Barone	
ESPN 

SCSU
 

Heather Young	 and 
Michele Spence 	
Meyers, Harrison & Pia	
 

Staci Muench	 and 
Lucy Valletta	  
Bailey Murphy + 
Scarano	

Univ. of Hartford
 

Jessica Costa	  
McGladrey	
 

Kelly Tierney and 
Ewelina Pastula 	
PwC	
 

David Fuller	  
KPMG	

New and Young Professionals 
Present ‘College Month’

CPA Exam 
CRAM
January 10, 2013  •  6-8 p.m.
CTCPA Education Center, Rocky Hill

Reserve your spot at www.ctcpas.org/examcram
CTCPA Members - $10, Nonmembers - $15

Get advice on preparing for the CPA Exam from Becker CPA Review 
Instructor Scott Colvin, CPA, Fairfield University Professor Dr. Dawn 
Massey, CPA, and a panel of new professionals in various stages of 
sitting for the exam.

Program sponsored by Becker CPA Review and the Connecticut Society of CPAs

Light refreshments will be provided compliments of Becker CPA Review.

    Have CPA Exam Questions?   
    We Have Answers:

The New and Young Professionals Cabinet
Special thanks to the New and Young Professionals Cabinet members, who plan the Mingling & Merriment holiday party 
along with many other events throughout the year.

New and Young Professionals Cabinet members pictured are: (front row, from left) Jessica Costa of McGladrey; Kathleen McKeon of Lefurge & Gilbert; 
Laura Kohanski of Webster Financial Corporation; Amber Tucker of CohnReznick; Heather Young of Meyers, Harrison & Pia; Krysten Hurwitz of Grant 
Thornton; (back row, from left) Staci Muench of Bailey Murphy + Scarano; Joanna Purtell of Fiondella, Milone & LaSaracina; Kevin Gokey of CohnReznick; 
Michael Maksymiw of Filomeno & Co.; Kristen Palombizio of PwC; John Higham of Whittlesey & Hadley; Christopher Marion of Barron, Yanaros & Caruso; 
Mitch Insero of CohnReznick; Lana Pomeroy of CohnReznick; and Stephanie Barone of ESPN.

For more information on the session, please contact:

Alicia Strong • 860-258-0217 • alicias@ctcpas.org
Jill Brightman • 860-258-0239 • jillb@ctcpas.org

(continued)

This October, members of the New and Young 
Professionals Cabinet organized the second 	
annual “College Month,” a series of visits to 
Connecticut colleges to give students a glimpse 
into life as a young accountant. Thank you to 
our volunteers!
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Melanie B. Allen of Unionville
Central Connecticut State University

Michael Arroyo of East Hartford
Central Connecticut State University

Stephanie E. Battaglia of Stratford
Housatonic Community College

Julia L. Bowers of Milford 
Western Connecticut State University

Shanika D. Charles of East Haven
University of New Haven

Kristin Ernst of Woodbury 
Central Connecticut State University

Donna Gagnon of Sterling
Post University

Kamil Kolakowski of New Britain
Central Connecticut State University

Matthew R. Kolb of Torrington
Central Connecticut State University

Izabella Komagortseva of West Hartford
Central Connecticut State University

Olusegun A. Olasunkanmi of East Hartford
Southern Connecticut State University

Michelle N. Spiteri of Wallingford
Southern Connecticut State University

Christian Teixeira of New Milford
Marist College

Amanda L. Calnan
Kahan, Steiger & Co., P.C.	
100 Summer St., Stamford

Julie English
PricewaterhouseCoopers	
185 Asylum St., Ste. 2400, Hartford

Justin T. Holmes
BlumShapiro	
2 Enterprise Dr., Shelton

Stephen K. Lucas
Frank A. Schoenrock, CPA	
34 East Granby Rd., Granby

Victoria L. Reagan
KPMG LLP
One Financial Plaza, Hartford

Robert J. Stegmeier IV
BlumShapiro
29 South Main St., West Hartford

Rebecca M. Wilcox
CohnReznick LLP
76 Batterson Park, Farmington

Angelica M. Robledo
Barron, Yanaros & Caruso, P.C.
1160 Silas Deane Hwy, Ste. 301, Wethersfield

Johnathan S. Solek
574 Wheeler Rd., Monroe

Pledge Candidates

Student Pledges

Welcome,
New

Pledges!

Join today at www.ctcpas.org/pledges.

The firm names for the following Pledge Candidates 
were inadvertently listed incorrectly in the November/
December 2012 issue.  Connecticut CPA regrets the error. 

Sara Burke
Dworken, Hillman, LaMorte & Sterczala
Four Corporate Dr., Ste. 488, Shelton

Krysten Hurwitz
Grant Thornton LLP
124 Hebron Ave., Glastonbury

Patrik Kovac
Dworken, Hillman, LaMorte & Sterczala
Four Corporate Dr., Ste. 488, Shelton

Brittany M. Mills
PricewaterhouseCoopers
185 Asylum Street, Suite 2400, Hartford

Correction

Pledge News 
 

Sara R. Angeloni joined Meyers, Harrison & Pia in New 
Haven as a staff accountant in the accounting and tax group.  
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CAAS Corner 965 East Main St.
Meriden, CT 06450-6006

203-235-2333, ext. 7146
ctcaas@hotmail.com

Wednesday, January 9 – Quick and Healthy Meals (perfect for tax season!) 

Wednesday, May 8 – Appetizers and Desserts That Impress (without eating up too much time)

Wednesday, June 19 – Five-Ingredient Meals (shorten those shopping lists!)

Register at www.ctcpas.org/LIFE.

It’s Just

	   LIFE 
A program for professional women.

It’s Just LIFE
A place for women to explore Leadership, 
Inspire growth, and Focus on Excellence 
in their personal and professional lives. 

It’s Just Life: What’s Cooking
Chef’s Equipment Emporium, Berlin   •  5:30 - 8:00 p.m.

Join us for one, two, or three of our upcoming cooking classes designed to 
help you make great, healthy food without all the fuss!  

Now is a great time to become a part 
of the team of volunteers helping small 
business owners, small nonprofit or-
ganizations, and qualified individu-
als in Connecticut with accounting, 
tax, and financial management issues 
through Community Accounting Aid & 
Services (CAAS). 

CAAS frequently provides assistance 
and information regarding business 
organization, accessing governmental 
agencies, tax filing requirements, set-
ting up appropriate record-keeping 
systems, and financial management.

In several communities, CPA volun-
teers use CAAS’ book Starting a Small 
Business in Connecticut to teach eve-
ning classes on just that: how to be 
an entrepreneur in the Nutmeg State. 
Courses normally include four two-
hour sessions and are conducted in 

the fall and in the spring (after April 15). 
CAAS is currently offering the courses 
in Cheshire, Glastonbury, Middletown, 
New Britain, Norwich, Plainville, Wall-
ingford, Waterbury, and Wolcott. CAAS 
has PowerPoint presentations to assist 
instructors with the presentations.

CAAS volunteers provide a helping 
hand to new business ventures by 
challenging their owners to address 
the issues involved in transforming 
good ideas into great businesses. The 
organization also provides assistance 
to nonprofit organizations by conduct-
ing training for board and staff mem-
bers on accounting procedures, inter-
nal controls, understanding financial 
statements, and preparation for audits. 
CAAS volunteers also assist with the 
preparation of IRS Form 990 returns 
for qualified organizations.

Through its affiliation with the Communi-
ty Economic Development Fund (CEDF), 
CAAS volunteers instruct the four-ses-
sion evening courses “Understanding 
Business Financials and Business Tax-
es.” Courses are designed for existing 
small businesses that have or seek mi-
cro loans from CEDF. These courses run 
two to three times per year in Bridgeport, 
East Hartford, Meriden, Milford, Nor-
wich, Stamford, and Torrington. 

We welcome CTCPA members to join 
the many CAAS volunteers who make 
a difference in their communities. While 
working on CAAS assignments, CAAS 
volunteers are covered under a volun-
teer liability insurance policy provided 
by CAAS. To be a part of our volunteer 
effort or for more information, contact 
CAAS at 203-235-2333, ext. 7146 or  	
ctcaas@hotmail.com. 

CAAS Welcomes Your Help



25Connecticut CPA g January/February 2013

CTCPA technical committees offer fantastic opportunities
to discuss timely topics with peers who share your 	

areas of interest, all while building your network and often 
earning free CPE.

You don’t need to join the committee, sign up for respon-
sibilities, or sit through committee business. Just come, 
learn, and meet other members! 

Free CPE.

In-depth topics.

A built-in network.

Local experts.

Answers.

Join the conversation.  Attend a CTCPA committee meeting.

Current Topics for 
Exempt Organizations
Wednesday, January 9, 8:30-9:30 a.m.	
Hosted by the Not-for-Profit  
Organizations Committee 

The New Probate Court 
Rules of Procedure:  
What Accountants Need to Know
Friday, January 11, 8:30-9:30 a.m.
Hosted by the Trust, Estate, and 
Gift Taxation Committee

Financial Damages: Calculating, 
Presenting, and Testifying 
Wednesday, January 30, 5:30-7:30 p.m.
Cost: $25	
Hosted by the Valuation, Forensic, and 
Litigation Support Group

Technology Breakfast Roundtables
Hosted by the Technology Committee

New York Pickle Deli, Rocky Hill
Thursday, January 17, 8:00 a.m.

Pat’s Kountry Kitchen, Old Saybrook
Thursday, February 21, 8:00 a.m.

Riverdale Diner, Shelton
Thursday, March 21, 8:00 a.m.

Judge the benefits for yourself – attend one of these upcoming meetings!

Learn more and register at www.ctcpas.org/CommitteeMeetings.
Questions?  Contact Membership Director Julie Carroza at juliec@ctcpas.org or 860-258-0218.  

Connecticut CPA is available as a digital edition.  
You can browse the latest issue on your computer, 
iPad, or digital device. 

3 easy ways to get the digital edition: 

1.	 Go to www.ctcpas.org/ConnecticutCPA
	 View the current issue and browse the archives.

2.  Find us on Facebook
	 Visit www.facebook.com/ConnecticutCPAs and click on the 		
 	 Connecticut CPA magazine tab.  “Like” us and we’ll alert you   		
	 when each new issue is posted!
 
3.	 Sign up for digital delivery
	 Visit www.ctcpas.org/digital and sign up to receive notification 		
	 each time a digital edition has been posted.

   Connecticut CPA is Digital!



26 www.ctcpas.org   

>> Classified Advertisements >>

Accountant – Tax – CPA firm seeking  
individual with 5+ years tax experience to 
supplement growth. Such person should 
have the required knowledge to complete 
the forms: 1120, 1120s, 1065, 1041, 1040, 
and related schedules. Salary negotiable, 
benefits included. Kindly forward your 	
resume to: Thomas S. Monterosso, CPA, 
P.C., 65 Cherry St., Milford, CT 06460. 
Email thomas.monterosso@snet.net or fax 
203-876-1690. Thank you.

Accountants – Audit and Tax Staff for 
CPA Firm. Waterbury-area firm seeks 
CPAs with three to seven years’ experience 
for our expanding audit and tax areas. We 
are looking for individuals with strong audit 
and tax experience to work with our close-
ly held businesses and high-net-worth 
clients. We are a progressive firm and a 
proven leader in our profession. Excellent 
growth potential. Salary commensurate 
with experience. Send cover letter and 
resume to:  email Len@LLCPA.net or mail 
Attn:   Leonard Romaniello at Lenkowski, 
Lonergan & Co. LLP, 1579 Straits Tpke., 
Suite 2D, Middlebury, CT 06762-1835.

Audit and Tax Managers – Saslow Lufkin 
& Buggy, LLP.  We are seeking audit and 
tax managers with 5+ years of public ac-
counting experience. Our firm has offices 
in Avon, CT, Burlington, VT, and Phoenix, 
AZ. We are a 70+ person firm providing 
audit and tax services primarily within the 
industries of property and casualty insur-
ance, healthcare, not-for-profit, employee 
benefit plans, manufacturing, and corpo-
rate and personal tax returns. Prospective 
candidates must possess 5+ years of rela-
tive industry-related public experience in 
auditing or tax. Recent public accounting 
experience and a CPA license is required. 
Some travel for audit managers is also re-
quired. Our compensation and benefits 
are extremely competitive and creative. All 
candidates that possess the required skills 
and experience will be considered. Please 
send all inquiries to: jobs@slbcpa.com. 

Candidates at All Levels – O’Connor  
Davies. O’Connor Davies, one of the 
top accounting, audit, tax, and manage-
ment advisory firms, is growing in Con-
necticut and is looking for quality can-
didates at all levels for our Wethersfield 
and Stamford offices. Please see our 	
open positions at www.odpkf.com/careers
or email Bsettles@odpkf.com.   

Experienced Tax Preparer – Stockwell 
& Bates LLC.  Need accountants for 2013 
filing period in Newtown, CT area. Must 
be experienced in individual tax prepara-
tion.  Email: lbatescpa@aol.com, Fax: 203-
270-1061, Phone: 203-270-9312, Mail: 30 
Church Hill Rd., Newtown, CT 06470.

Numerous tax positions with leading 
Connecticut corporations (Two locations 
within the state). Please send resumes to: 
taxstaffing@gmail.com.       

Public Accountant – Ciampi Tax & Finan-
cial Services, LLC.  Established and grow-
ing accounting and financial planning  firm 
in Cheshire that values work/life balance, 
with clients throughout New England and 
beyond, seeks experienced accountant 
with recent public accounting experience 
serving the auditing, accounting, and tax 
needs of individual and both for-profit and 
not-for-profit business clients.   Qualifica-
tions: BS in accounting, business admin-
istration, finance, or a related field; CPA, 
EA, or CPA candidate preferred; 1-3 years 
hands-on public accounting experience; 
Exposure to both audit and tax is highly 
preferred; Strong communication skills 
preferred; Working knowledge of audit and 
tax software in addition to QuickBooks and 
Excel.  Location: New Haven County; Com-
pensation: Depends on experience; Flex-
ible (full or part time).  Fax: 203-272-1572; 
Email: DJC@Ciampitax.com. 

Senior Audit Associate Opportunities at 
PwC Hartford.  Seeking professionals with 
3+ years of audit experience and a current 
CPA certification. Our client base in Hart-
ford spans across all industries offering a 
breadth of exposure to clients in both the 
public and private sectors with excep-
tional opportunities for career growth and 	
development.   Please direct inquiries to 	
diana.yorkavich@us.pwc.com.  

Staff Accountant – Friedberg, Smith 
& Co., PC.  We are a medium-sized CPA firm 
in Fairfield County seeking an experienced 
accountant to join our audit team. You 
would be working on audits and reviews of 
clients in various industries and would also 
be preparing tax returns for entities and 
individuals. We offer competitive salaries 
and benefits, including health and life in-
surance and a 401(k) plan. Please respond 
via email to jrosenman@fsco-cpa.com,
fax to 203-366-1924, or mail to 855 Main 
St. - 6th Floor, Bridgeport, CT 06604.  

Tax Position – Michaud and Accavallo, 
CPAs LLC.  Michaud and Accavallo, CPAs 
LLC is a local public accounting firm with 
offices in New Haven, Ansonia, and Killing-
worth. We are seeking a CPA with two to 
five years of experience to fill a tax position 
in our Killingworth office. Federal and state 
compliance, tax review, and research expe-
rience required. Knowledge of Ultratax and 
Prosystem engagement is a plus. Competi-
tive compensation package includes health 
insurance, 401(k) with employer match. 
If you want to be part of a winning team 
that has great growth potential, please 	
forward your resume to John A. Accavallo 	
at jaccavallo@macpas.net; fax: 203-732-
2592; phone: 203-732-2311; mail: 158 
Main St. Suite 301, Ansonia, CT 06401.

Cost
CTCPA Members: $1 per word 	
Nonmembers: $1.50 per word 

Frequency
Connecticut CPA is published every 
other month.

Deadline
10th of the month prior to publica-
tion, e.g., December 10 for the 
January/February issue.

Ad Submission	
Place your ad online at 	
www.ctcpas.org/classifieds or 
contact Kirsten Piechota at 
kirstenp@ctcpas.org or 
860-258-0231.

Payment
All ads must be accompanied by full 
payment (check, MasterCard, Visa, 
or AmEx) in advance of publication.

Help Wanted

Place a Classified Advertisement
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General
 

Are your clients receiving payments 
from a private mortgage (purchase money 
mortgage), an annuity, an award from a 	
lawsuit or from winning the Connecticut 
Lottery? Are they having financial difficulty? 	
Divorce? Estate liquidation? Concord 	
Equity Group, LLC is Connecticut’s leader 
in purchasing and appraising these types 
of receivables. Help your clients manage 
the sale of these assets. 860-873-0400. 

 
Situations Wanted
CPA Seeking Corporate Per Diem Work – 
CPA with 20+ years of large multi-state cor-
poration tax compliance experience seeks 
per diem engagements with companies 
needing temporary additional manpower 
to assist their tax department in prepar-
ing their current year (or amended) federal 
and state tax returns on a timely basis. 
Fax: 203-968-2902, phone: 203-968-1773, 
email: prunotto@optonline.com. 

CPA Seeking Per Diem Work – Over 
25 years experience in all aspects of ac-
counting and taxation – both public and 
private. Very detail-oriented. Looking for 
project work to supplement part-time 	
position. New Haven/Hartford area. 	
Email: mcbpfb@aol.com, fax: 203-230-
1749, phone: 203-494-4855.

CPA with ten years of public account-
ing and tax experience seeking full-time 
or short-term employment in New Ha-
ven County. Please respond via email to 	
canthcpa@aol.com. 

Dozens of Corporate Tax Specialists – 
Resumes furnished upon request. Only 
15 percent fee! Contact Howard Kutcher 
(1-866-KUTCHER) or visit www.taxcareers.com. 

EA/CPA (NY) located in eastern Con-
necticut with small tax practice seeks full-
time or part-time arrangement with a CPA 
firm. Per diem acceptable. Fax: 860-774-
3277, Phone: 860-774-3277. 

Experienced CPA Seeking Employment – 
CPA with diverse private experience de-
sires full-time position in Fairfield/New 
Haven County. Core skill-set includes cor-
porate accounting, international account-
ing, financial reporting, acquisition due 
diligence, and internal auditing. Phone: 
203-816-7751.

 

Highly experienced CPA with a back-
ground in taxation, accounting, and audit 
seeks employment position in central Con-
necticut. Background includes both public 
and private accounting. Private account-
ing includes experience with quarterly and 
annual ASC 740 (formerly known as FAS 
109) tax provision and analysis. Extensive 
experience with computers including all 
Windows products as well as MS Word, 
Excel, Outlook, PowerPoint, and Access 
and other stand-alone and network appli-
cations such as Vertex, Lacerte and CCH 
Tax, Ultratax, Creative Solutions Account-
ing, and Hyperion Enterprise. Compe-
tent resource for less-experienced staff. 
Excellent interpersonal and communica-
tion skills. Easily establishes rapport with 
staff and current and prospective clients. 
Phone: 203-340-6395.

MBA with extensive manufacturing, 
international, consolidation, and ERP 
implementation experience looking for 
full-time position. Licensed Florida CPA, 
MBA Notre Dame, fluent French, good 	
German. Email RodBentley01@yahoo.com 
or 781-640-6155.

Office Space Available – CPA sole prac-
titioner with full-time staff looking to share 
space and overhead with fellow sole prac-
titioner. Located in Fairfield with easy 
access to I-95 and Rt. 15. This arrange-
ment could be perfect if you are main-
taining your own small office, just start-
ing or winding down your practice. Email:  
robertprifkincpa@hotmail.com, Fax: 203-
367-8023; Phone: 203-368-0511; Mail: 
Robert P. Rifkin LLC, 636 Kings Highway, 
Fairfield, CT 06825. 

Part-Time CFO/Controller, CIO/CTO.  
CPA/MBA available for part-time CFO, 
controller, CIO/CTO services to small/	
medium-sized business owners. Experi-
enced with cost accounting, budgeting, re-
porting/projections, controls/compliance, 
IT infrastructure/software, project manage-
ment. Per diem or subcontracted. Email: 	
gturley@cpaconsultingservices.com, Phone: 
860-647-1448.

Stamford CPA/MBA with extensive  
public and private experience (internal 
audit/controller background) seeks interim 
or permanent position. Core skills include 	
financial reporting, cost reduction, process 
improvement initiatives, individual tax prep-
aration, SOX, and SAP. Big Four account-
ing experience. UConn graduate. Six Sigma 
Yellow Belt. Diverse industry experience at 
both Fortune 500 companies and small non-
profits. Email SteveWolfe100@gmail.com or 
call 203-321-1042.

Mergers/Acquisitions
 

CPA firm would like to buy all or part 
of your accounting, tax, or investment 	
practice. Call Mark J. Mazzone of 
D’Agostino & Mazzone at 860-257-4005.

Growing firm interested in acquisitions – 
Bakewell & Mulhare, LLC.  Well-estab-
lished firm in Litchfield County is looking 
to acquire other small firms or sole practi-
tioners in need of succession planning. We 
strive to provide our clients with the highest 
level of service and technical advice. We 
have a dedicated staff and a broad spec-
trum of available services. Please reply with 
complete confidence to Scott Mulhare at 
scott@bakewellmulhare.com. 

Merge into a larger firm – One of the 
major firms in Connecticut is interested in 
merging in another practice. We seek a firm 
that is interested in becoming an integral 
part of our long-term growth strategy. If 
you are concerned about obtaining qual-
ity staff or about having the resources to 
achieve maximum success, we could be 
the place for you. To discuss this, in com-
plete confidence, please contact Drew 
Andrews, Managing Partner, Whittlesey & 
Hadley, P.C., 147 Charter Oak Ave., Hart-
ford, CT 06106. Phone 860-524-4430 or 
email aandrews@whcpa.com. 

Reynolds & Rowella LLP, a leading  
Fairfield County CPA firm, is interested 
in potential acquisitions of area practices. 
Our areas of expertise include closely held 
businesses, high-net-worth individuals, 
litigation support, audits, and estates and 
trusts. We pride ourselves on providing 
quality, proactive solutions and services 
to our clients, and we are interested in dis-
cussing how we may provide solutions for 
your practice, too. Learn more about us at 
www.reynoldsrowella.com. Direct, confi-
dential inquiries may be initiated via email 
to frankr@reynoldsrowella.com. 

We are a growing firm in New Haven 
County interested in expanding our prac-
tice.  Accordingly, we are exploring acqui-
sition opportunities with other firms in New 
Haven or Litchfield counties. Our areas of 
expertise include closely held businesses, 
audits, litigation consulting, technology 
consulting, forensic accounting, business 
valuations, and high-net-worth clients. 
Please contact me to discuss in strict 	
confidence. Leonard M. Romaniello Jr., 
Lenkowski, Lonergan & Co. LLP, 203-574-
3100 or email at Len@LLCPA.net.

We are a growing four-partner firm in 
Fairfield County interested in building the 
major practice in our area. Accordingly, we 
are exploring merger or affiliation with an-
other strong firm (or individual). Please call 
me to discuss in confidence. Tony Cirone 
at Equale & Cirone, LLP, 203-798-2721.
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Angelo Olivieri 
Saslow Lufkin & Buggy, LLP	
10 Tower Ln., Avon

Adam A. Malinowski
CohnReznick LLP	
76 Batterson Park, Farmington

Gene Turley
CPA Consulting Services	
100 Chatham St., Manchester

Shawn R. Gessay
Begley & Associates, LLC	
33 Oliver Rd., Enfield

Mary Hanink
KPMG LLP	
One Financial Plaza, Hartford

Michael J. Gingras
BlumShapiro	
29 South Main St., West Hartford

Rose M. Sistare
Jay Small, CPA	
426 Salem Tpke., Bozrah

Mark W. Sprankel
462 Redstone Dr., Cheshire

Peter Ellner
Peter Ellner, CPA	
91 Punkup Rd., Oxford

Adam A. Canosa
Marcum LLP	
555 Long Wharf Dr., New Haven

Douglas G. Muckell
Douglas Muckell, CPA	
20 Apple Tree Rd., Bethel

Theresa Golden
Deloitte & Touche	
10 Westport Rd., Wilton

Joan Rachel Oxman
KPMG LLP	
Stamford Square 	
3001 Summer St., Stamford

Lindsey Marcinek
Halyard Capital	
600 Fifth Ave., 17th Flr., New York, NY

We’re pleased to welcome the following individuals to membership:

Welcome, New Members!

+  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +  +

Whether you’ve found yourself between opportunities or are simply exploring your options, we have career resources to help 
you every step of the way.

>> Submit your resume.
Email Membership Coordinator Liz Frazza at lizf@ctcpas.org 
We keep members’ resumes on file and send them out to employers 
upon request.  Recently we have had a number of companies contact 
us looking for tax season help.  

>> Take advantage of the per diem directory. 
Log on to www.ctcpas.org/perdiem

Looking for work?  You can search the listing of employers who 
have posted per diem opportunities as well as list your own profile 
detailing your skills, expertise, and geographic location.  

Looking for help?  You can post your open per diem positions and 
also peruse the listing of members looking for work.  

The best part – it’s free for both members and employers!

>> Check out the classifieds.
Visit www.ctcpas.org/classifieds

Unemployed members seeking employment may post a classified 
ad free of charge both on www.ctcpas.org and in Connecticut CPA 
magazine. You can place your ad online or contact Connecticut CPA 
Managing Editor Kirsten Piechota at kirstenp@ctcpas.org.  

                Looking for a New Opportunity?  CTCPA Can Help!



When asked what challenges CTCPA can help its members 
tackle, the resounding answer from firm leaders is often 
the same  – many CPAs have top-notch technical expertise 
but need to sharpen their “client skills.”  Specifically, many 
need to garner confidence when it comes to public speak-
ing, business writing, and other “soft skills.”  

Listening to this feedback, CTCPA Executive Director 
Art Renner suggested to Public Affairs Director Mark 
Zampino that he condense the business and profession-
al communication course he has taught at the University 
of Hartford for more than a decade into in-house CPE 
courses for CPA firms.   The resultant seminars, “Busi-
ness Communication Do’s and Don’ts” and “The Secrets 
of Effective Public Speaking,” have garnered rave reviews 
at firms from Park Avenue, Manhattan to Manchester	
(New Hampshire) … and many points in between.  

This fall, Zampino morphed the course yet again, this time 
tailoring it to accounting students at Connecticut colleges 
and universities.  Since September, he’s addressed student 
audiences at the University of Connecticut, Quinnipiac Uni-
versity, Fairfield University, the University of Hartford Beta 
Alpha Psi Chapter, Post University, and Three Rivers Com-
munity College, with a date scheduled for Providence Col-
lege in the spring and dates being arranged with Southern 
Connecticut State University, Western Connecticut State 
University, and Naugatuck Valley Community College.  

Sessions range from 45 minutes to three hours, depend-
ing on the school’s meeting or class format.   Students 
garner advice on a wide variety of professional communi-
cation concerns, including but not limited to such topics 
as email etiquette, nonverbal communication, and even 	
listening skills. The public speaking course offers Zampino’s 	
methodic formula for organizing and delivering an effective 
presentation, peppered with a healthy dose of humor and 
personal anecdotes.

When offered the seminar, CTCPA President Noelle Taddei, 
an associate professor of accounting at Post University, 
took things a step further.  Seeking to give her students a 
taste of a professional business environment, she arranged 
for school vans to bring approximately 20 Post students 
to the CTCPA Education Center in Rocky Hill for a custom 
seminar with Zampino.   

After an introduction to CTCPA’s resources for students 
and new and young professionals by Academic and Career 	
Coordinator Alicia Strong, students settled into the Educa-
tion Center’s ergonomic chairs for the Business Communi-
cations presentation.   

Following the presentation, students were eager to put their 
new knowledge into practice.  

“All that I have learned in the presentation I will no doubt 
utilize and practice in the very near future as I seek to find 
my first professional job,” one student said.  

“I love [Zampino’s] personal experience, humor, and stories. 
I have already begun to practice what I have heard,” agreed 
another.  

Taddei’s efforts to introduce the students to the professional 
accounting community paid additional dividends.  

“From my first arrival at the CTCPA building, I felt extremely 
welcomed by everyone,” said one of her students.  

“I am planning on joining the young professionals group, 
because it seems like a great way to build networks within 
the accounting field,” added another. 

Taking Business Communications to the College Crowd

“Mark Zampino’s session was one of the most powerful I’ve  
been to. I wish that I had heard him earlier in my college career.” 

 

Post University student

CTCPA President Noelle Taddei welcomes some of her 
Post University students to the CTCPA Education Center.

The courses featured on this page are available 
both at the CTCPA Education Center and as 	
in-firm CPE delivered right to your doorstep.  

For more information, contact CPE Director Lisa 
Bugryn at 860-258-0232 or lisab@ctcpas.org.

Bring Soft Skills Courses to Your Firm
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Undergoing a triennial peer review at Michael J. Knight & Company 
in the wake of Hurricane Sandy are (from left) Janelle Kandrach,  
Darlene Knight, Partner Ryan Sheppard, John R. Rolleri, and Partner 
John M. Rolleri.  

As companies and individuals throughout the state struggled 
to deal with power outages, property loss, and road closures 
in the wake of Hurricane Sandy, the CPAs at Michael J. Knight 
& Company in hard-hit Fairfield faced a challenge of their own: 
their triennial peer review scheduled for that week.  

Without power or phones at the office, firm partner John Rolleri
texted peer reviewer Mike Solakian to let him know the firm’s 
situation.  “Despite not having power and having a tough go of 
it in Fairfield – downtown was also a mess – John told me that 
they would do whatever they could to keep the ball rolling,” 
explained Solakian.  

“I had several clients that cancelled that week, and I called 
John Rolleri the night before to see if we could still do the 
review,” Solakian said. “They were very accommodating!”  In 
spite of the extenuating circumstances, the firm ultimately 
completed its review as scheduled.  

“Because having a peer review is akin to going to the dentist,” 
Solakian joked, “I really thought they went above and beyond 
the call of duty.”  

Peer Review Unplugged
Michael J. Knight & Company Completes Peer Review in the Wake of Hurricane Sandy

Borgida & Company held its seventh	
annual Fall Food Drive to help the 
Manchester Area Conference of 
Churches (MACC). The drive, held 
in October and November, collected 
about 1,000 pounds of food as well as 
monetary donations.

Borgida & Company Holds Seventh Annual Food Drive

Please send your photos of 	
interest to the membership to 	
Managing Editor Kirsten Piechota
at kirstenp@ctcpas.org. 	

Submit Your Snapshots!

Borgida & Company partner Tom Scanlon 
stands beside a truckload of food collected  

during the firm’s seventh annual Fall Food Drive.



Volunteers bag food for the BlumShapiro Thanksgiving Food Basket Campaign for Christian  
Community Action.  Pictured (from right) are John Pierson, anchor, News 8 Weekend Sports; Anne 
Craig, anchor, News 8 Good Morning Connecticut; Rev. Bonita Grubbs, executive director, Christian 
Community Action; Chris Velardi, anchor, News 8 Good Morning Connecticut; Tom DeVitto, chief 
marketing officer, BlumShapiro; and John Zinno, partner, BlumShapiro.

BlumShapiro employees, their families, 
clients, and friends recently collected 
nonperishable food items and mon-
etary donations to help provide more 
than 2,300 Thanksgiving Day meals for 
New Haven families and seniors.  The 
BlumShapiro Thanksgiving Food Bas-
ket Campaign for Christian Community 
Action included workplace collection 
efforts and a bagging weekend where 
more than 200 volunteers prepared 
more than 2,300 bags of Thanksgiving 
Day fixings, which were later distrib-
uted by Christian Community Action to 
New Haven residents.  

BlumShapiro, Friends Provide 2,300 Bags of  
Thanksgiving Food to New Haven Residents

Randee Roucoulet of Simione Macca & Larrow accepts the award for 2012 
Largest Friends and Family Bike MS Team from Karen Butler, vice president of 

communications for the National Multiple Sclerosis Society – Connecticut. 

Roucoulet’s team, Simione’s Ridemonkeys, at a recent ride.

Roucoulet Honored by MS Society
Randee Roucoulet, a manager at Simione Macca & Larrow in Hamden, 
and her team, Simione’s Ridemonkeys, were named the 2012 Largest 
Friends and Family Bike MS Team by the National Multiple Sclerosis 
Society – Connecticut.  Roucoulet has been named this year’s Bike MS: 
Red Thread+Steelcase Ride spokesperson. This year’s ride will take 
place in Windsor on Sunday, June 2.
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Firm Moves and Promotions
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Send your news of firm moves and promotions to Assistant Editor 
Caitlin Bailey O’Neill at caitlinb@ctcpas.org or CTCPA, 716 Brook St., 
Suite 100, Rocky Hill, CT 06067-3433.  Headshot photographs will also 
be published as space allows.

Send Us Your News!

CzepigaDaly LLC is consolidating its Wethersfield and 
Newington offices and moving to a new space at 15 	
Massirio Dr. in Berlin.  The Vernon office will remain open.    

Paul Caiafa has launched CPA Tax Solutions LLC, 
providing tax and accounting services, with an office 
at 375 Mather St. in Hamden.   Joining him in the firm is 	
Anthony F. Lucci and six full- and part-time professional and 
administrative staff. 

Edwin R. Muenzner, CPA, LLC has relocated to 210 Route 
32 in Franklin.  The new facility includes a training center for 
up to 30 individuals as well as additional space that will be 
rented to other businesses.

Piasecki & Company, CPAs, LLC relocated to 40 Richards 
Ave., 7th Flr. in Norwalk.

(continued)

Reynolds & 
Rowella Raises 
More Than $7,500 
for Men’s Health

Reynolds & Rowella team members show off their mustaches in support of the “Movember” men’s 
health campaign.  Pictured are (top row, from left) Patrick Butler, Benjamin Martin, Scott Crane, Steven 
Yudkin, Jarrett Meiers, Mitch Queler, (bottom row, from left) Kevin Grimm, Frank Rowella, Ben Maini, 
and Gregory Pepin.

Partners and employees at Reynolds	
& Rowella raised $7,675 in support 
of men’s health through their par-
ticipation in the “Movember” cam-
paign. During November each year, 
Movember is responsible for sprout-
ing mustaches on thousands of 
men’s faces in the U.S. and around 
the world. Participants raise aware-
ness and funds for men’s health 
issues, specifically prostate and 	
testicular cancer initiatives. The top 
two Reynolds & Rowella fundraisers,	
who together raised $5,940, were 
Managing Partner Frank Rowella 
and Partner Ben Maini.  
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Honors & Awards

The Technology Group was named 
to the Ingram Micro SMB 500, a 
list celebrating the top 500 fastest-
growing Ingram Micro U.S. channel 	
partners focused on small and mid-
size businesses.

Jeffrey M. Weiner, managing partner 
of Marcum, was named a Managing 
Partner Elite in the inaugural program 
launched by Accounting Today in its 
October 2012 issue. Weiner was rec-
ognized for his “national drive” in 
growing Marcum from a regional firm 
to a national leader with 20 offices and 
950 employees.

KPS & Company in West Hartford cel-
ebrated its 30th year in business. In rec-
ognition of this milestone, they received 
an official citation from the Connecticut 
General Assembly offering its sincerest	
congratulations and best wishes for 	
future success.

James L. Curry, a partner of Deloitte 
in Stamford, was one of four CPAs 
nationwide awarded the AICPA Sus-
tained Contribution Award. The award 
recognizes CPAs who have contrib-
uted measurably to the AICPA and the 
CPA profession through their volunteer 
service. All recipients have served on 
an AICPA volunteer group for 20 or 
more years and have served at least 
once as a chair of an AICPA commit-
tee, task force, or resource panel.  

Edward E. Hackett, CFO of The Vil-
lage for Families & Children in Hartford, 
was named a 2012 “CFO of the Year” 
for the nonprofit category by the Hart-
ford Business Journal. Shawn Har-
rington, vice president for administra-
tion and finance for West Hartford’s 
University of Saint Joseph, and Blum-
Shapiro CFO Tammy Maguire were 
named as finalists for the honor.  

Medical Economics magazine has rec-
ognized Kevin C. Leahy, CEO of Con-
necticut Wealth Management in Farm-
ington, as one of the “Best Financial 
Advisers for Doctors” for the second 
year in a row. Honorees are chosen 
based on their breadth of knowledge, 
experience, and credentials.

A. Donald Janezic Jr. of R.C. Bigelow 
in Fairfield was named “CFO of the 
Year” in the medium-size category by 
the Fairfield County Business Journal. 
Janezic was honored November 19 at 
an event co-sponsored by TD Bank 
and McGladrey.

Howard L. Carver, retired managing 
partner of Ernst & Young in Hartford, 
was inducted into the Junior Achieve-
ment of Southwest New England’s 
Business Hall of Fame. Carver will be 
honored at the Business Hall of Fame 
dinner in April.

Professional Activities

Michael D. Frenza, a manager with 
BlumShapiro in West Hartford, was 
certified as a Certified Insolvency and 
Restructuring Advisor (CIRA). 

Joseph A. DeCusati and John M. 
DelGrego, managing directors at 
Meyers, Harrison & Pia in New Haven, 
both received the Accredited in Busi-
ness Valuation (ABV) designation from 
the AICPA.

Mark I. Harrison, managing partner 
of Meyers, Harrison & Pia in New Ha-
ven, was a co-presenter at the Ameri-
can Academy of Matrimonial Lawyers’ 
Annual Conference on “Double Dips, 
Flips, and Trips: Property Versus Cash 
Flow Issues in Dissolution of Marriage 
Cases” in Chicago, IL in November. 

Kenneth J. Pia, a partner of Meyers, 
Harrison & Pia in New Haven, gave a 
presentation on “Navigating the Dou-
ble Black Diamond Trail of DOL Audits 
of ESOPs” at the New England Chap-
ter of the ESOP Association Annual Fall 
Conference in Killington, VT in October.

Public Service

Nancy Riella, principal at Riella & 
Lepak in Colchester, participated in 
Southestern Connecticut Homeless 
Connect on November 2 with the Col-
chester Coalition to Combat Home-
lessness in Colchester. The group aims 
to keep people and families in their 
homes and increase the quality of their 
lives without building another nonprofit 
organization; this mission is accom-
plished through community lunches 
open to anyone in need, a twice-per-
month medical van serving individuals 
without health insurance, and partner-
ships with the Connecticut Depart-
ment of Health and Addiction Services 
and the Reliance House.

Gregory R. Stelmak, a senior staff 
accountant at Harvey & Horowitz in 
Rocky Hill, has been re-elected to a 
22nd one-year term as treasurer of 
the Kiwanis Club of Newington.   He 
has also been appointed a Justice of 
the Peace in Connecticut by the town 
clerk of Newington.

Members in the Media

Joseph Natarelli, national construc-
tion industry leader and partner-in-
charge of the Marcum New Haven 
office, was quoted in the Hartford 
Business Journal article “CT’s Slump-
ing Economy Deepens Construction 
Woes” on November 2.

Robert V. Lally, a partner of Federman, 
Lally & Remis in Farmington, contrib-
uted the article “In reality, fiscal cliff is 
accounting problem” to the December 
10 Hartford Business Journal. 

You can send your news to Caitlin 
Bailey O’Neill at caitlinb@ctcpas.org.
Headshot photos will also be 	
published as space allows.

Send Us Your News!
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Insurance Programs

Pace Professional Services 
Get discounts on accountants’ 
professional liability insurance.  
Contact Pace at 1-800-453-4021.  

Smith Brothers Insurance 
Members get discounts on a wide 
variety of insurance needs.  
Call 1-866-721-4CPA, email 
cpa@smithbrothersusa.com, or visit 
www.smithbrothersusa.com/ctcpa. 

Fun and Leisure

A Moment Away Day Spa,
Southington
Save 10 percent on massage therapy, 
hydrotherapy, and spa treatments in 
a therapeutic, serene setting. Visit 
www.amomentawayspa.com or call 
860-426-9122. 

XL Center
Members can take anywhere from 
$3 to 50 percent off tickets for 
events and shows at the XL Center. 
Purchase through the link provided 	
at www.ctcpas.org/memberperks 
using the listed special offer code.

Universal Studios Fan Club 
Get discounts at Universal Orlando 
theme parks, Wet ’n’ Wild Orlando, 
and Universal Studios Hollywood. Go 
to www.universalfanclub.com or call 
888-777-2131, ext. 2 and use promo 
code FAN62397. 

CTCPA Affinity 
Partnerships
Members save big with CTCPA’s exclusive  
professional affinity partnerships! This  
select group offers members discounts 
that won’t be found elsewhere.

Office Needs
ADP
ADP offers a variety of compliance, 
payroll, and human resource services. 
Visit www.accountant.adp.com or 
call 855-694-9256.

Paychex 
Discounts include free payroll 	
processing for members who 	
subscribe to the CPA Platinum 	
Program.  Call 1-877-534-4198 or 
visit www.paychex.com/link/aicpa.

FedEx Shipping Services
Members receive discounts of up to 
26 percent on select shipping services. 
Go to www.ctcpas.org/affinity for a 
link or call 1-800-MEMBERS using 
passcode 3VT2SM.  

UPS
Members save up to 30 percent on air, 
international, and ground shipping. 
Visit http://savewithups.com/ctcpa.

InterCall Conferencing Program
Members receive exclusive pricing on 
audio and web conferencing.  Go to 
www.intercall.com/affinity/ctcpa.htm 
or call 1-800-636-2377 to enroll.

CCH Tax and Accounting Books
Members save 25 percent on more 
than 175 CCH tax and accounting 
books.  Visit www.cchgroup.com 
and use discount code Y5374.

Childcare

The Learning Experience 
Childcare Centers
Members receive a 10 percent
discount on regular-priced tuition 
plus waived extended care fees at 
participating locations.  Visit 	
www.thelearningexperience.com  or 
contact Maura Lynch at 561-886-6400, 
ext. 287 or mlynch@tlecorp.com.  
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Are you nearing retirement age?   Looking to grow or buy a practice?  Don’t know where to start?

If timing is everything, now is the time to find your perfect match!

CPASuccessionMatch.com is a matchmaking website 	
designed to help firm owners whose paths might someday 
lead to a firm sale or acquisition.  The site allows you to avoid 
“the middle man” and shape your firm’s future in a no-pressure, 
move-at-your-own-speed, confidential environment.       

No Pressure, Move at Your Own Speed
As a subscriber you can connect to explore merger or 
acquisition potential today or years down the road.  

Confidential and Anonymous
You can contact other subscribers through the site while keeping 
your name and your firm’s name completely anonymous.  

Subscribe today at 
www.CPASuccessionMatch.com

Free Trial Offer!

For a limited time, members can use 

the site at no c
ost.  Use the p

romo 

code TRY4FREE when subscri
bing.


